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Jus/ciability	

•  One	of	the	“checks”	on	the	Judicial	Branch,	is	
that	they	do	not	have	unlimited	power	to	hear	
any	case	they	choose.	For	example,	there	
needs	to	be	Subject	MaEer	Jurisdic/on	over	a	
case	(see	civil	procedure),	but	ALSO,	there	
needs	to	be	Jus/ciability.	



Categories	

•  Standing	
•  Ripeness	
•  Mootness	
•  Poli/cal	Ques/on	



Standing	

•  Injury	in	Fact	
– Plain/ff	must	be	ACTUALLY	injured.		

•  Causa/on	
– Plain/ff’s	injury	must	be	caused	by	the	statute	or	
government	ac/on	in	ques/on	

•  Redressability	
–  If	the	court	rules	the	statute	or		
ac/on	uncons/tu/onal,	this	will	fix		
The	injury	



A	note	on	Injury	

•  When	assessing	whether	there	is	an	injury,	
don’t	look	to	whether	there	is	a	cons/tu/onal	
claim,	that’s	for	later.	Look	to	“is	this	plain/ff	
harmed	in	some	way;	physically,	financial,	or	
other”	



Third	Party	Standing	

•  This	means	filing	suit	on	behalf	of	another,	
and	is	generally	prohibited.		

•  Excep/ons		
–  Interchangeable	economic	interest	(a	bookseller	
suing	to	enforce	the	rights	of	his	patrons	to	
purchase	a	par/cular	book	from	his	store.)	

– A	third	party	may	bring	suit	when	the	injured	
individual	is	unable	to	do	so	(for	example,	a	
doctor	on	behalf	of	a	pa/ent)	



Taxpayer	Standing	

•  There	is	no	“taxpayer	standing”,	that	is,	the	
ability	to	claim	you	are	injured	based	on	what	
your	taxes	are	being	used	to	finance.	

•  EXCEPTION:	Establishment	Clause.	This	is	the	
ONLY	excep/on.		



Ronny’s	Bikes	
•  Ronny	has	a	bicycle	rental	business	that	he	operates	out	of	a	

specially	equipped	van.	He	drives	to	various	parks	and	public	
beaches	in	the	Cape	Cod	area	and	rents	bicycles,	helmets	and	other	
bicycles	equipment	to	passersby	on	an	hourly	basis.	He	also	sells	
bikes	and	bicycle	equipment.	

•  About	fi]y	percent	of	Ronny’s	/me	is	spent	in	the	city	of	Dunehill,	
and	he	earns	about	seventy	percent	of	his	gross	rental	and	sale	
income	at	its	beach	areas.	A]er	receiving	numerous	complaints	
from	beach	goers	about	the	sidewalks	congested	with	bikers,	the	
city	council	of	Dunehill	passes	an	ordinance	prohibi/ng	biking	on	
public	property	between	the	hours	of	11:00	A.M.	and	5:00	P.M.

		
	
•  Can	Ronny	bring	suit	on	behalf	of	his	customers?	



Yes,	he	does.	
•  The	issue	is	whether	or	not	Ronny	has	standing	to	sue.	The	court	will	find	that	

Ronny	can	establish	that	he	has	third	party	standing	to	bring	suit.		Generally	a	
plain/ff	must	suffer	personal	injury,	and	thus	be	asser/ng	his	own	rights,	in	order	
to	have	standing	in	federal	courts.		However,	third	party	standing	to	bring	suit	will	
be	found	where	the	claimant	has	suffered	a	non-cons/tu/onal	injury,	it	would	be	
difficult	or	unlikely	for	the	party	experiencing	the	injury	to	assert	their	own	rights,	
and	there	is	a	special	rela/onship	between	the	plain/ff	and	the	third	party.		Here,	
Ronny's	loss	of	business	does	not	arise	out	of	a	viola/on	of	his	cons/tu/onal	
rights.		Also,	the	patrons	of	his	bicycle	rental	service	are	unlikely	to	bring	suit	to	
challenge	the	ordinance.		Finally,	a	“special	rela/onship”	between	Ronny	and	the	
renters	exists	where	he	provides	them	with	a	desired	service,	as	a	buyer/seller	
rela/onship	is	adequate	to	establish	such	a	rela/onship.		Therefore,	Ronny	will	
have	been	able	to	bring	suit	on	behalf	of	the	renters	of	the	bicycles	as	well	as	
himself.	Please	note,	the	ques.on	is	not	asking	whether	or	not	Ronny	will	win	the	
suit.	The	ordinance	involves	neither	a	suspect	or	quasi	suspect	class	nor	a	
fundamental	right;	if	brought	to	its	merits,	Ronny	will	probably	lose.	However,	it	is	
important	to	pay	special	aAen.on	to	the	fact	that	the	ques.on	is	simply	one	of	
standing,	not	that	of	the	substance	of	the	claim	



Who	has	standing?	
•  	 State	A	was	experiencing	a	severe	economic	
budget	crisis	that	threatened	to	bankrupt	the	state	and	
cause	long-term	damage	to	the	state’s	business	sector.	
In	response,	the	legislature	of	State	A	enacted	a	
statute	that	required	every	business	with	annual	sales	
in	State	A	over	$5	million	to	each	year	purchase	at	
least	$2	million	dollars	of	goods	and	services	and	to	
hire	at	least	10	State	A	residents	on	a	full	/me	basis.		

	
•  Which	of	the	following	par/es	most	clearly	has	
standing	to	challenge	the	cons/tu/onality	of	this	
statute	in	federal	court?	



Who	has	standing?	

A.	A	business	in	an	adjacent	state	that	provides	from	that	
adjacent	state	all	of	the	goods	and	services	bought	by	a	
corpora/on	that	has	annual	sales	in	State	A	of	$8	million.	
B.	A	corpora/on	selling	$3	million	of	goods	annually	in	
State	A,	but	presently	purchasing	only	$200,000	in	goods	
and	services	in	State	A.	
C.	The	governor	State	B,	an	adjacent	state,	on	behalf	of	
the	state	and	its	residents.	
D.	None	of	the	above,	because	the	Eleventh	Amendment	
bars	suit	against	the	states	in	federal	court.	



Answer	is	A	

•  You	have	to	look	at	what	the	statute	says,	and	
it	specifically	says	it	only	applies	to	those	
businesses	with	sales	over	$5	million.	

•  In	our	answer	choices,	the	business	in	answer	
choice	A	is	the	only	one	that	fits	this	
requirement.		



Does	a	friend	have	standing?	
•  City	police	officers	shot	and	killed	the	plain/ff’s	friend	as	he	

aEempted	to	escape	arrest	for	an	armed	robbery	he	had	
commiEed.	The	plain/ff	brought	suit	in	federal	district	
court	against	the	city	police	department	and	the	city	police	
officers	involved,	seeking	only	a	judgment	declaring	
uncons/tu/onal	the	state	statute	under	which	the	police	
acted.	That	newly	enacted	statute	authorized	police	to	use	
deadly	force	when	necessary	to	apprehend	a	person	who	
has	commiEed	a	felony.	In	his	suit,	the	plain/ff	alleged	that	
the	police	would	not	have	killed	his	friend	if	the	use	of	
deadly	force	had	not	been	authorized	by	the	statute.	

		
•  The	federal	district	court	should:	
	



Answer	Choices	

A.	Decide	the	case	on	its	merits,	because	it	
raises	a	substan/al	federal	ques/on.	
B.	Dismiss	the	ac/on,	because	it	involved	a	non-
jus/ciable	poli/cal	ques/on.	
C.	Dismiss	the	ac/on,	because	it	does	not	
present	a	case	or	controversy	
D.	Dismiss	the	ac/on,	because	the	Eleventh	
Amendment	prohibits	federal	courts	from	
deciding	cases	of	this	type.	



Answer	is	C	

•  Remember,	the	friend	is	likely	upset,	but	that	
is	not	an	injury.	His	friend,	or	more	specifically	
his	friend’s	estate,	would	be	the	injured	party	
that	has	standing.		



Ripeness	

•  "a	claim	is	not	ripe	for	adjudica/on	if	it	rests	
upon	con/ngent	future	events	that	may	not	
occur	as	an/cipated,	or	indeed	may	not	occur	
at	all."For	example,	if	a	law	of	ambiguous	
quality	has	been	enacted	but	never	applied,	a	
case	challenging	that	law	lacks	the	ripeness	
necessary	for	a	decision.	

•  For	a	case	to	be	jus/ciable,	it	MUST	be	ripe.		



Does	Ben	have	standing?	
Concerned	about	the	number	of	households	headed	by	single	
teenage	mothers	and	the	deleterious	effects	of	
overpopula/on,	the	state	of	Northwest	enacted	legisla/on	
requiring	that	any	person	under	the	age	of	25	must	obtain	a	
cer/ficate	of	responsibility	before	having	children.	Any	fetus	
whose	parents	do	not	both	have	a	cer/ficate	of	responsibility	
must	be	aborted	under	the	terms	of	the	statutes,	and	any	
child	born	into	the	same	circumstances	will	be	placed	up	for	
adop/on.	
If	Ben,	a	22-year-old	resident	of	Northwest,	brings	an	ac/on	in	
federal	court	seeking	to	enjoin	enforcement	of	the	legisla/on	
on	the	grounds	that	it	violated	his	cons/tu/onal	rights,	
alleging	that	he	plans	to	marry	and	father	children	before	he	
is	25,	will	the	case	be	decided	on	the	merits?	



Not	Ripe	
•  The	issue	is	whether	Ben’s	suit	will	be	decided	on	the	merits.		

Ar/cle	III	of	the	Cons/tu/on	requires	that	there	be	a	case	and	
controversy	for	a	federal	court	to	hear	a	case.		A	plain/ff	must	have	
standing,	the	issue	must	be	ripe,	the	issue	must	not	be	moot,	and	it	
must	not	be	a	poli/cal	ques/on	best	le]	to	another	branch	of	the	
government.		Here,	Ben	will	be	unable	to	show	that	the	issue	is	ripe	
for	review.		In	order	to	show	ripeness,	Ben	must	show	that	a	
hardship	will	be	suffered	without	review,	that	the	record	is	fit	for	
review,	and	that	there	has	been	a	harm	suffered	or	there	is	an	
immediate	threat	of	harm.		Ben	has	yet	to	be	harmed	by	the	
statute,	and	there	is	no	indica/on	that	he	has	any	more	than	an	
abstract	plan	to	marry	before	the	age	of	25	(i.e.	there	is	no	
immediate	threat	of	harm).		Therefore,	the	issue	is	not	ripe	and	his	
suit	will	not	be	heard.	



Mootness	

•  A	case	cannot	be	Moot	–	that	is,	the	issue	is	
resolved	and	there	is	no	longer	a	case	or	
controversy.	

•  For	example,	student	sues	law	school	for	not	
being	admiEed.	Before	the	trial	start,	law	
school	admits	student.	The	issue	is	now	moot,	
as	law	student	is	no	longer	injured.		



Excep/on	

•  There	is	an	excep/on	to	mootness,	if	
something	is	“capable	of	repe//on,	yet	
evading	review”	

•  The	common	example	of	this	is	Roe	v	Wade	
and	pregnancy.		



Independent	and	Adequate	State	
Grounds	

•  The	adequate	and	independent	state	ground	
doctrine	states	that	when	a	li/gant	pe//ons	
the	U.S.	Supreme	Court	to	review	the	
judgment	of	a	state	court	which	rests	upon	
both	federal	and	non-federal	(state)	law,	the	
U.S.	Supreme	Court	does	not	have	jurisdic/on	
over	the	case	if	the	state	ground	is	(1)	
“adequate”	to	support	the	judgment,	and	(2)	
“independent”	of	federal	law.	



Randal	and	White	Collar	Crime	
Randal	brings	an	ac/on	in	a	state	trial	court	to	challenge	the	validity	of	
a	state	white-collar	crime	law	on	two	grounds:	viola/on	of	the	state	
cons/tu/on	and	supersession	by	a	Federal	regulatory	scheme.	
	
The	State	Supreme	Court	upholds	the	state	statute.	In	its	published	
opinion,	the	Court	construes	the	statute	in	a	way	that	avoids	conflict	
with	the	Federal	act.	The	opinion	does	not	men/on	the	state	
cons/tu/onal	viola/on	charged	by	Randal.	
Randal	seeks	his	aEorney’s	advice	as	to	whether	he	should	ini/ate	
proceedings	to	secure	review	of	that	decision	by	cer/orari	in	the	
United	States	Supreme	Court.		
	
The	aEorney’s	advice	to	Randal	should	be	that	the	most	likely	result	
would	be:	



No	Review		
•  The	issue	is	whether	the	court	should	grant	Cer/orari.		
The	United	States	Supreme	Court	will	not	review	cases	
that	are	decided	on	adequate	and	independent	state	
law	grounds.	A	case	will	be	seen	as	having	been	
decided	on	adequate	and	independent	state	grounds,	
where,	even	if	the	Supreme	Court	decides	the	federal	
issues	raised	in	the	case,	the	result	will	not	change.		
Here,	because	the	statute	was	upheld	in	a	way	that	
“avoids	conflict	with	the	Federal	act,”	it	was	decided	
on	the	basis	of	state	law,	not	federal.		Though	the	
State	Supreme	Court	does	not	discuss	the	state	
viola/on,	the	federal	viola/on	is	s/ll	decided	on	state	
grounds.		Therefore,	review	will	be	denied.	



Poli/cal	Ques/on	

•  The	poli/cal	ques/on	doctrine	holds	that	
some	ques/ons,	in	their	nature,	are	
fundamentally	poli/cal,	and	not	legal,	and	if	a	
ques/on	is	fundamentally	poli/cal	...	then	the	
court	will	refuse	to	hear	that	case.	It	will	claim	
that	it	doesn't	have	jurisdic/on.	And	it	will	
leave	that	ques/on	to	some	other	aspect	of	
the	poli/cal	process	to	seEle	out.	

•  — John	E.	Finn,	professor	of	government,	2006	



Baker	v	Carr	
The	leading	Supreme	Court	case	in	the	area	of	poli/cal	ques/on	doctrine	
is	Baker	v.	Carr	.	The	Court	outlined	six	characteris/cs	of	a	poli/cal	ques/on.	
These	include:	
•  A	"textually	demonstrable	cons/tu/onal	commitment	of	the	issue	to	a	

coordinate	poli/cal	department;	or"	
•  A	"lack	of	judicially	discoverable	and	manageable	standards	for	resolving	

it;	or"	
•  The	"impossibility	for	a	court's	independent	resolu/on	without	expressing	

a	lack	of	respect	for	a	coordinate	branch	of	the	government;	or"	
•  The	"impossibility	of	deciding	the	issue	without	an	ini/al	policy	decision,	

which	is	beyond	the	discre/on	of	the	court;	or"	
•  An	"unusual	need	for	unques/oning	adherence	to	a	poli/cal	decision	

already	made;	or"	
•  The	"poten/ality	of	embarrassment	from	mul/farious	pronouncements	by	

various	departments	on	one	ques/on."	


